

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF STATE

RICK SCOTT
Governor

Riviera Beach Public Library
RECEIVED

KEN DETZNERSecretary of State

FEB 2 1 2018

February 19, 2018

Cynthia Cobb, Director Riviera Beach Library 600 West Blue Heron Boulevard Riviera Beach, Florida 32404

Cynthia

Dear Ms. Cobb:

We have received the City of Riviera Beach's request to extend the completion date of the Public Library Construction grant (17-PC-04) from June 1, 2019 to June 17, 2022.

We will not be able to extend the grant period to the full amount of time requested. We will, however, be able to extend the completion date to December 31, 2020. A grant agreement amendment is being prepared and will be sent to you shortly. In future, additional extensions can be requested from the division if needed.

If you have any questions, please contact Marian Deeney, Library Program Administrator at 850.245.6620 or marian.deeney@dos.myflorida.com.

Sincerely,

Amy L. Johnson

Director

AIVI/md

